

Neighbors of College-Glen 8634 Everglade Drive Sacramento, California 95826 neighborsofcollegeglen.org neighborsofcg@gmail.com (916) 304-2235

June 9, 2023

Sacramento City Unified School District Board (SCUSD)
Serna Center
Community Conference Rooms
5735 47th Avenue
Sacramento, CA 95824

Re: FUA Extensions at the June 22, 2023 SCUSD Board Meeting - specifically, in relation to the FUA with California Montessori Project-Capitol Campus

Dear SCUSD Board members,

We write this letter on behalf of Neighbors of College-Glen, a non-profit neighborhood organization located in College-Glen Sacramento, California. Our organization represents the College-Glen community with an inclusive, diverse and open minded approach. Our neighborhood hosts two schools, Hubert Bancroft Elementary, an SCUSD school and California Montessori Project-Capitol Campus (CMP) on the former Thomas Jefferson Elementary School campus (2635 Chestnut Hill Drive), an SCUSD chartered school.

This letter is to commend the SCUSD Board on their consideration to approve the FUA extension to include Room 1 at the school campus located at 2635 Chestnut Hill Drive for use by CMP. We fully support the SCUSD Boards decision to approve. We understand that this would alleviate challenges for the school with respect to having space where one of their Transitional Kindergarten/Kindergarten classes needs would be adequately met. It is not acceptable to us or to the College-Glen community to continue to allow the room to go underutilized and predominantly empty, while Transitional Kindergarten/Kindergarten children are having bathroom accidents from the lack of adequate facilities. The overall decision to allow CMP to use this facility and continue to make improvements, rather than allow the campus to become a blight in our community is fully supported by our organization and is seen as a positive for our community.

CMP and SCUSD have been amazing partners in our community. This particular campus is known in the community as an open campus space, which allows our community to share the space after school hours for community activities, such as soccer, basketball, community gatherings, an alternate playground/park from our two other local playgrounds/parks for our children, and more. We appreciate CMP and SCUSDs commitment to providing spaces for our community activities, and more so, appreciate the Board's approval of this item.

With gratitude,

Andrea Doria, Esq.,	Fonda Trimble, Frintle
Board President	Board Vice-President
Mat Schorn,	Lenicia Lopez-Nguyen, Mguyen
Board Treasurer	Board Secretary
Kristin Goree, Young and School-Aged Children Representative	Indi Cereceres, IT Representative
Aetilee/Lopez Trotter, Volunteer Coordinator	Kyle Bowling At-Large Representative
Cathy Hicks, Cooding This Community-At-Large Representative	